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Through UMD-OM, we have met individuals representa-
tive of the impact of this economy. Their backgrounds 
are broad, truly encompassing the painful reality that 
the current economic climate does not discriminate. 
Here are just a few: 

Allan 

Allan* first visited UMD-OM seeking unemployment  
assistance after being laid off by his employer of over three 
years. Allan visited our office with a very comprehensive 
resume, over 20 years of experience, and a need to find 
work. Unfortunately, despite Allan’s extensive experience, he 
has found it nearly impossible to obtain employment. Allan 
struggles with discouragement as he has also been evicted 
from his apartment. Now, Allan regularly visits UMD for 
meals at the Community Café and occasionally attempts to 
secure an overnight bed at the shelter. Allan would give  
anything to have his life back.

	

Brian 

Brian* came to the UMD shelter after having lost his job in 
the IT world. At one point in his life, Brian had even taught 
in the IT field at a community college. When Brian lost his 
job, he lost everything else, including his health insurance. 
As a result, he was no longer able to fill his prescriptions 
and became very sick. Not having ever had to navigate the 
social services system, Brian felt hopeless and lost and very 
depressed. He has since navigated these systems to receive 
the assistance he needs, but he remains at the shelter and 
unemployed.

	

Mr. Charles 

Mr. Charles* had been gainfully employed and providing 
for his family, but he unfortunately incurred an injury that 
resulted in the loss of his job. As his lack of a job continued, 
and as hospital expenses grew and added to everyday 
expenses, Mr. Charles and his family were unable to afford 
their housing. As a result, Mr. Charles’ wife and children are 
now living with family, and he is staying at UMD until other 
arrangements can be made. Unfortunately, he is unable to 
work due to his injury, but the bills continue to come.

	

Karen

Karen* is a registered CNA, but she is unable to find steady 
work that will give her enough hours so that she can exit 

homelessness. Staying in the overnight shelter, Karen finally 
found employment with a fast food restaurant that gives her 
some hope. This job, however, requires her to buy her own 
pants and shoes and pay for transportation. Having no 
money, she had to beg. While this job will more than likely 
not get Karen out of homelessness, it is better than being 
unemployed.
	 As the economy continues to flounder, stories such as 
those of Allan, Brian, Mr. Charles, and Karen become  
increasingly commonplace. We need your help. Please  
consider donating or volunteering today. Page 4 contains a 
list of ways that you can support UMD's work. Thank you!

Outreach Ministries
Continued from page 4

Thank you to our supporters!
Thanks to the Duke University Medical School 
for creating awareness of the many services offered 
by UMD in a Student-Faculty show on March 13.  

On March 21, the Great Human Race was held 
in Durham to benefit area nonprofits, including 
UMD. 

A group of UMD staff and family members joined 
together as “Team UMD Pathfinders” for the Crop 
Walk to End Hunger on March 22. 

On May 3, Faye Morin and Deanna Kleiss attended 
the annual luncheon of the Duke University 
Retirees Association to educate the retirees on 
volunteer opportunities and the types of services 
that UMD provides. The group sponsored a food 
drive to benefit our Community Food Pantry.

*	 Names of clients are changed throughout Gateway to  
	 protect confidentiality.
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Volunteer Spotlight: Proctor Academy 
Spring Break on a Mission

by Faye Morin

Light a Candle…Say a Prayer. Everyone is  
welcome at this service. Whether you are Baptist, 
Pentecostal, Methodist, Presbyterian, Catholic, Jewish, 
Muslim, Hindu, Buddhist, or from no tradition at all, or 
simply haven’t decided yet, you are invited.  

She provides additional services such as one-on-one  
pastoral care, Fifth Step for the Hope-Believe Recovery 
Program, and social services referrals. Susan has also 
offered unique opportunities to get those who come to 

H ow do you make a rainy, blustery North 
Carolina week in March feel like a balmy week 
with a few thunderstorms? Invite 12 high school 

students from cold, snowy New Hampshire to spend their 
spring break volunteering at UMD! Twelve high school 
juniors and seniors and two of their teachers from Proctor 
Academy in Concord came to UMD to help out in our 
Community Café and build the new herb boxes in our 
courtyard garden.  
	E very day the group arrived at UMD at 9:00 a.m. I  
 greeted them with an apology for the colder-than-usual 
weather, and every day they informed me that it was much 
better than what they had just left in New Hampshire.
	 The group worked tirelessly on the herb boxes with the 
help and direction of a couple of our Jani-King folks, 
Dennis Shy and Todd Stallings. If it started to rain, they came 
inside and worked in the Clothing Closet until the rain let 
up—and then back out they went.  
	H alfway through the week, the groups switched tasks so 
that everyone had a chance to experience our Community 
Café as well as our courtyard. By the end of the week, our 
herb boxes stood ready to be filled, the young men and 

their teachers enjoyed the food they had prepared, and 
before they boarded their bus back to Proctor Academy, 
they attended our flag-raising ceremony as part of the 
UMD Community. All those in attendance gave them a 
rousing round of applause for their efforts and saw them 
off. This was the second visit from a group of volunteers 
from Proctor Academy and according to their leader, Mark 
Trembly, it certainly won’t be their last!

Did You Know?

Chaplain Susan Dunlap conducts prayer services three 
days a week at UMD. In fact, Susan has been volunteering 
her services, nine hours a week, since April of 2008. She 
sums up her service as follows:

Susan Dunlap is an Adjunct Professor in the Duke University Divinity School and an ordained Presbyterian  
minister. You will find her blogspot at http://intheloveofgodyouwereborn.wordpress.com.
Pebbles Lindsey Lucas is co-pastor of First Chronicles Community Church in Durham. 

Above: Boxes started by Proctor students;  
Right: UMD staff and clients work hard  
planting flowers and herbs

UMD involved in creative activities as well. During the  
holiday season, a group put together a “We Give Thanks” 
patchwork quilt made of individual squares with personal 
messages from the clients. 

This spring, knitting and  
crocheting classes were held, 
and most recently Susan was 
instrumental in forming a UMD 
Choir that performed at The 
Beloved Community Event at St. 
Philip’s Church on May 30. With 

about ten members, it was a diverse, enthusiastic, and  
talented group that sang from the heart. Pebbles Lindsey 
Lucas directed the choir when it performed at St. Philip's. 
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There’s a new sign on the UMD campus. It’s not round or square. 
It doesn’t hang on a wall or a door. There are no words, symbols, or 
instructions on it, so it doesn’t tell you what to do, what not to do, 
or even where to go.

But IT IS a sign, nonetheless, and it’s a big one.  
It’s the sign of Life. 

In fact, there are many of these signs. Some you see, some you hear, 
some you smell, and here are just a few…

…new flowers, herbs, and trees in the garden

…meals being cooked on a new stove in the kitchen

…two newly renovated family rooms

…smiling faces of the guests, volunteers, and staff

…heartfelt songs from the choir  

…a colorful mural taking shape 

And those of you who have visited us lately know that these signs 
can also be in the form of “that something” you feel when you are 
here. These signs remind us that new beginnings are possible where 
there is hope, compassion, and nurturing.

The signs of Life, in many shapes and forms, are all around 
UMD…come see.

Signs by Deanna Kleiss

Very special thanks to those who made our new  
garden, new stove, murals, and updated family and  

children's playrooms possible:
The Avant Gardener

Victoria Brooks, Sam Brown, Dennis Shy,  
Todd Stallings, & Sam Washington

The King’s Daughters

ERUUF

Measurement, Inc.

Gregory Winters and Team

Reflections from a Volunteer
By Francine Less

It rained the entire time my 10-year-
old nephew from Texas was visiting 
during his spring vacation. I’d planned 
many outdoor activities for us but 
needed to come up with alternatives. 
I’d described UMD’s Shelter and 
Community Café to Jeremy and asked 
if he would like to see it and eat lunch 
there. He asked me if there were any 
kids living at UMD. I thought he asked 
because he wanted other kids to play 
with, so I have to confess that I felt a 
little sting of hurt that he wasn’t 
thrilled to be spending time with me! I 
answered that sometimes there are kids 
staying there with their parents.
	 “Can I bring them some of my 
toys?” Jeremy asked. 
	 My husband and I exchanged quick 
glances acknowledging the generosity 

of Jeremy’s unsolicited offer, and I  
tried not to gush too badly while  
reinforcing to Jeremy what a thought-
ful gesture that would be. He gathered 
a few of his toys (and the few toys he 
had brought with him to my home 
were his favorites!), including a jump 
rope (he is a proud jump rope  
champion at his school). 
  	 At the shelter, we met a young 
woman and her two small boys. We 
introduced ourselves, and Jeremy asked 
the older boy if he’d like the toys. 
Before handing the jump rope over to 
his new friend, Jeremy gave us a  
demonstration (very impressive  
criss-cross stuff included). Seeing the 
delight on the boy’s face as he accepted 
the toys was reward enough. The 
reward grew, though, when I saw the 
joy Jeremy was experiencing from his 
good deed. I knew he “got it.”
  	 Jeremy and his mom routinely 
select some of his toys to donate to 

organizations, but giving the toys 
directly to an appreciative child was a 
very different experience. I recognized 
Jeremy’s joy as the same joy that I 
experience when I am helping clients 
at UMD, and passing this along to my 
nephew made my heart smile. 

UMD receives flag  
from inauguration

Urban Ministries proudly flies an 
American flag flown at President Barack 
Obama’s inauguration. U.S. Congressman 
David Price made arrangements for the 

flag to be flown at the U.S. Capitol  
during the inauguration ceremony in 

honor of UMD’s 25 years of service to 
people who are homeless in Durham.  

A flag-raising event was held at  
UMD on March 27.
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Food Pantry
•	 Peanut butter & jelly
•	 Powdered milk
•	 Canned meats  

(tuna, salmon, stews, Spam, Treet)

•	 Canned green beans, yellow/orange vegetables
•	 Canned fruit  

(peaches, pears, pineapple, fruit cocktail)

•	 Macaroni & cheese
•	 Cereal
•	D isposable baby diapers
•	A dult diapers

Shelter
•	T owels, wash cloths

Hygiene Kits
•	D eodorant
•	T oothpaste/brush
•	R azors
•	 Feminine products

Clothing Closet
•	 Men’s clothing  

(sizes L, XL, XXL)
•	 Men’s work boots
•	 Men’s socks
•	 Men’s underwear  

(sizes L, XL, XXL)
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Corporate Volunteer Briefs
Thanks to the team from MindWorks Multimedia and Blu Seafood for sponsoring and preparing the evening meal service on January 7. 

Valentine’s Day was made a little more special thanks to a volunteer group from SAS who came in to help serve lunch.   

Food was not the only thing they served up that day. The volunteers brought decorations for the café tables that created a festive atmosphere.

+19%

+54%

+26%

ONE MONTH in the life of UMD
The story is in the numbers

The numbers are rising,  
and we need your help.
Donate • Volunteer • Transform

www.umdurham.org

+43%

17,500 Meals served in  
The Community Café 

4,900 Pounds of food distributed 
by The Food Pantry 

3,300 Clothing items distributed 
from The Clothing Closet 

131 Average number of guests  
sheltered each night 


